S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 18th July 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr A Evans, Mr P Bland and Mr K Reynolds
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 4th July 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Narborough, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

16/01188/F

Amara, 92 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Proposed replacement dwelling including detached garage and associated works 
Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Application for a New Premises Licence - Licensing Act 2003
Premises Name & Address: Masala Hut Indian Restaurant & Takeaway, Unit 1, Rainbow Centre, Kings Lynn.
Mrs Cornwell explained that an application had been made in respect of a new premises licence for Masala Hut Restaurant & Takeaway at Unit 1, Rainbow Centre.
 
Members discussed the application and noted that the unit had previously been used as a food outlet and stated that there is adequate parking provision.
Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council support the New Premises Licence for Masala Hut Indian Restaurant & Takeaway at Unit 1, Rainbow Centre, this was seconded by Mr Steward-Brown with all members in favour.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
16/00869/F

9 Bourne Close, South Wootton

Proposed Single Storey Extension 
Planning Application for Hilltops, 85 Nursery Lane, South Wootton:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Planning Application for Hilltops, 85 Nursery Lane, South Wootton number 16/00914/F for the Construction of a new dwelling (plot 2)  has been withdrawn.
9 Acre Field: Mr Price informed members that on Friday 15th July 2016, he, Mrs Gotts, Mr Reynolds and Mrs Kirby had met with Mr and Mrs Gascoyne at the 9 acre field to discuss various issues.

He explained that Mr Gascoyne had referred to his deeds and stated that his boundary is 15ft south from the centre of the drain.

It was said that clarification would need to be sought regarding ownership of some of the trees as some are inside the boundary line, some are outside and some sit on the boundary line.

Mr Price stated that the Parish Council has advised Mr and Mrs Gascoyne to liaise with the developers regarding any boundary issues.

Mr Price added that Mr and Mrs Gascoyne have also raised concerns that should the development go ahead, the area of land which is to be gifted to the Parish Council may see an increase in people using the area.

Mr Gascoyne suggested that the Parish Council should erect a fence to ensure people do not enter Mr Gascoyne’s land.

Members discussed the matter fully and felt that if Mr Gascoyne has concerns regarding the security of his property then he should look into appropriate security measures.

Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should not erect a fence along the boundary line; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour. 
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Drains at Appledore Close and Grimston Road: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following reports that some drains had become blocked and have caused flooding along Grimston Road and Appledore Close, she had raised the matter with NCC Highways.

They have confirmed that the work has been programmed in for the two gullies on the junction of Appledore Close to be cleaned out as they are completely blocked and the others on Grimston Road and Appledore Close will be cleaned as part of the gully cleaning schedule next month. 

 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 8th August 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
8th August 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman

Clerks Note:
Copy email from Stuart Ashworth – Assistant Director – Environment & Planning Borough Council of Kings Lynn & West Norfolk 19th July 2016

The Borough Council has today received the long awaited appeal decision into a new care home, housing with care facilities and 70 new homes, on land at School Road, Heacham. A key issue discussed in detail at the appeal was the 5 year supply of housing sites, which has been a contentious issue within villages across the Borough. The judgement in the appeal has impacts across the Borough, in that the view taken on 5 year land supply by the Inspector will determine the way forward when dealing with planning applications for housing in the short-medium term. 

You may recall from previous briefings on this subject that the impact of not having a 5 year supply of deliverable housing sites is that sites that would not normally come forward for housing development can be approved, as National policy kicks in and often overrides the local policy situation.  

I am pleased to inform you that the appeal was dismissed, and the Council has been judged to have in excess of a 5 year supply of housing. This means that decisions taken with regards to housing proposals will rely on the local policies of the Development Plan, which are considered to be up to date. In other words the normal local policy situation has been confirmed and applies (this has been in place since 19 April 2016, and it was in place before August 2015).  

I hope this updates you of the situation, & I attach a full copy of the decision for your information. (Copy available in the Parish
